To Whom It May Concern,

The Planning and Building Commission it seems wants to permit a cell tower on Pine Mountain in Willits.
| have lived on our gorgeous Pine Mountain for 27 years and am deeply saddened by the thought of a
huge tower anywhere on our pristine mountain. The reason | moved here was because of the intense
beauty and unobstructed views of all the hills, ravines, wildlife, the sky, etc. that we are so very lucky to
have here.

All my friends and family that come to visit are in awe of the quiet, the stunning landscapes and the
peacefulness of our home, Pine Mountain.

Permit number U 2019 0011 is the appeal we are hoping will eliminate the proposed 143 foot tower.
Manzanita Drive will never be even close to the same if this goes through. It's abominable to those of us
that chose to live here as it is, beautiful! It seems no environmental report has been done. Why? Is that
not protocol? Biological and botanical field studies are a necessity. It's the most amazing place and we
don't want it marred for life.

Wireless communications have guidelines that are not being met. Preserving our vistas is a must along
with protecting and promoting the aesthetic quality in our area. The visual impact is alarming. The
serenity and wholesomeness we came here for would be utterly diminished.

Our property values would likely subside due to the obtrusive new look in the middle of the countryside
we love and adore up here.

We live in a high fire hazard area already and it's been frightening. The last thing we need is another
thing to attract lightening, which a tower will do. We've been told by the Fire Dept. that they may not be
able to service us or save us should another big fire come our way. In that case we need the cleanest
clearest land possible to prevent future fire risk. This is in no way a good fit for us or our mountain. The
pines are dying and a fire risk. The earthquakes we've been having more regularly are another threat
and leads to more possible problems.

Please leave our mountain alone and let us live as peacefully as we deserve. It's why we all moved here.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Jeannie Morawski



